
Notice of increase to our 
Renewable Resource  
Cost Recovery Rider

NDRRCR 4/24

The North Dakota Public Service Commission 
approved our request to adjust our Renewable 
Resource Cost Recovery Rider for usage 
beginning April 1, 2024. A temporary factor  
of 0.000 percent of base charges and credits 
was in effect January 1, 2024 through  
March 31, 2024, as part of our General Rate 
Case filing. 

The approved factor for all classes of service is 
2.449 percent of base charges and credits. The 
factor prior to our General Rate Case filing was 
12.157 percent. A typical residential customer’s 
bill will increase by approximately $1.68. 

This Rider recovers costs associated with our 
investments in renewable generation resources.

For more information, contact  
Customer Service at 800-257-4044  

or visit otpco.com.


